INQUIRY INTO RECRUITMENT 

AND RETENTION OF 

DEFENCE PERSONNEL

SUBMISSION


As a private soldier in a large field force signals unit, I am quite aware of the current problem regarding the retention of ADF personnel.  Individuals’ reasons for discharge or desire for discharge, although different, generally stem from the same grievances.


Currently, there is very little financial incentive to stay in the ADF.  Few soldiers have faith in MSBS.  Many of those lucky enough to have DFRDB say their main reason for not discharging is the pension they’ll receive.    


 Specialist trades require lengthy and expensive training, and then further time gaining relevant experience.  The four main trades in my Corps, and I’m sure a lot of other trades, suffer greatly from experienced soldiers leaving as soon as, or soon thereafter, their ROSO is completed.  This puts further strain on those experienced members remaining, as they have to supervise and train the newer soldiers.  Civilian employers know that ADF personnel are well trained and hard working.  It is very attractive for a member whose required service is over to take their qualifications elsewhere.  

The strategies employed by the ADF to retain these personnel are ineffective.  They have introduced ROSO for specific courses, which may reduce the interest shown in attending those courses, or contribute to the ‘hard done by’ feeling that some soldiers have.  The ROSO period for my trade has been increased from four to six years to combat the falling numbers, however this may have a negative effect on recruitment.  These measures taken to reduce the shortage of skilled and experienced personnel are aimed at forcing members to stay.  Personnel can only be forced to stay for so long, it would seem far more logical and no doubt be far more effective if members had an incentive to serve longer.  In my opinion the key to retaining skilled members is incentive.

The career management of junior ranks is almost nonexistent.  Whilst a member is under contract, it seems the ADF does at it pleases with regard to postings, trade transfers and courses.  Granted there are positions to fill etc, but if members are forced to do things they really don’t want to do, when they can leave, they will. 

The attitude of Australians towards the Australian Defence Force has changed a lot in recent years.  As a result of current recruitment advertising, many Australians believe the ADF is just another job, with all the freedom and choices that come with civilian employment.  People joining the ADF have unrealistic expectations of the service and often feel cheated and sucked in.  The ADF must change with the changing attitudes of the country.  In my opinion, most people join the ADF for a career, and expect to be treated with the respect and maturity of any modern employee.  Those longer serving soldiers and policy makers that have been in the ADF since the ‘good old days’ would say that is ridiculous, ‘this is the Army’.  It is those attitudes that have contributed to this unfortunate requirement for a Senate Inquiry.
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